

Headquarters
New Zealand Defence Force
Defence House
Private Bag 39997
Wellington Mail Centre
Lower Hutt 5045
New Zealand

OIA-2022-4551

10 November 2022

Scott

fyi-request-20980-55dfcbba@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Scott,

I refer to your email of 31 October 2022 requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), requesting a copy of the Chief of Defence Force Annual Plan for 2022.

There is no document by the title that you have provided. Enclosed is a copy of Chief of Defence Force Directive 19/2022: Chief of Defence Force Planning Directive For Financial Years 2022/23 – 2025/26. Annex B of this document is withheld in full in accordance with section 6(a) of the OIA. This is because it provides insight into the specific prioritisation of New Zealand Defence Force Outputs.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the OIA, to ask an Ombudsman to review this response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

AJ WOODS

Air Commodore

Chief of Staff HQNZDF

Enclosure(s):

1. CDF Directive 19/2022